Board Clerk

From:

mroickle@aol.com

Sent:

Monday, May 06, 2024 4:25 PM

To: Cc:

Board Clerk

Isabelle Kisluk

Subject:

Fw: BOS Outcomes ~ Stormwater Drainpipe/Town Beach Sand Migration Pilot Projects

& Gate Key Access Program

Mary Kay,

In reading the March 2024 IWWC Minutes you should have this email for the IWWC records related to Bullet Point #1.

Thanks, MaryR

---- Forwarded Message -----

From: mroickle@aol.com <mroickle@aol.com>

To: Mike Gnazzo <mike@gnazzo.email>; Mike Scalise <mikes.22654@gmail.com>; Robert Powell <powells5@charter.net>; James Santos <jimsantos87@yahoo.com>; David Vanderbilt <dvanderbilt@sbcglobal.net>; Greg Stryker <greg.stryker@charter.net>; Phyllis Dunn <phyllis.dunn14@gmail.com>; Robert Millerd <robk1013@gmail.com>; Noreen Farrington <apfnlf@gmail.com>; Henry M. Beck <beck@halloransage.com> Cc: Town Administrator <townadministrator@columbiact.org>; Jennifer LaVoie <jlavoie@columbiact.org>; Elizabeth Lunt <elunt@columbiact.org>; Steven Everett <severett@columbiact.org>; Isabelle Kisluk <ikisluk@columbiact.org> Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2024 at 11:28:50 PM EDT

Subject: BOS Outcomes ~ Stormwater Drainpipe/Town Beach Sand Migration Pilot Projects & Gate Key Access Program

HI Again LMAC Members,

I am pleased to share two outcomes from tonight's BOS Meeting related to the Pilot Project Motion and one other issue the BOS is asking LMAC to address ASAP!

- 1. Town Beach Drainpipe & Sand Erosion Pllot Project ~ The LMAC Report was accepted and the LMAC Pilot Project Motion blessed by the BOS. This will be a collaborative effort with the Town Administrator, DPW Director, LMAC Stormwater Subcommittee, Wetlands Agent, and consultants as needed to research, identify and implement solutions to clean up the stormwater drainpipe erosion and remove/replace sand on the cove lakebed back to the town beach. The goals of the Pilot Project are to identify and initiate solutions as of the October 2024 drawdown. These are long-term solutions of which some will take time to achieve the goals.
- 2. Town Launch Gate Key Access Program ~ BOS Needs LMAC Advice/Motion ~ The BOS discussed the Town Launch Gate Key Access Program. They agreed a better solution is needed to ensure only approved, registered vessels have access to the lake as the current program is being abused. The BOS requested that at our April LMAC Meeting, LMAC discuss options and provide a motion advising solution(s) we would recommend for this season. This is a high priority agenda item with the BOS wanting a motion with solutions for the April 18, 2024 BOS Meeting. Phyllis, can you add this to the April LMAC agenda? All LMAC members please think about and bring options - Shut Down? Postpone? Reconfigure? Electronic Access? Only When Marine Patrol or Town Personnel Allow Access?, etc...that will prevent lake access by vessels not approved to be on the lake.

One more update. The BOS passed a motion creating a Town of Columbia Stormwater Committee. Members of LMAC's original Stormwater Subcommittee will join this town-wide Committee to coordinate initiatives that support solutions to the town's stormwater drainage infrastructure be it related to the lake, watershed area or other areas of the town. Bob Millerd, Jim Santos and Mary Roickle will participate on the Town of Columbia Stormwater Committee.

That's the update! Good night all, MaryR

Caution: This is an external email and may be malicious. Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments.